
Fauntleroy Community Association 

Minutes 

May 10, 2011 
 

 

The meeting was called to order by President, Bruce Butterfield, at 7:00 pm.  In 

attendance were board members; Vicki Schmitz-Block acting secretary, Vlad 

Oustimovitch,  Gary Dawson, Phil Sweetland, Gordon Wiehler, David Haggerty, Martin 

Westerman, and Kim Petram.  Also in attendance were; Kevin Wooley, Wendy Weeks, 

Patrick Sand (WSB), Yun Pitre from the City of Seattle, and Guest of Honor, Sally Clark 

from the Seattle City Council.  The April minutes were reviewed and approved. 

 

Wendy Weeks and Kevin Wooley provided input and updates on the status of the 

Fauntleroy Children’s Center and the purchase of the Fauntleroy School Building. 

 

Sally Clark spoke about her experiences in helping to save several Seattle school 

buildings.  She spoke of her support of our community efforts to save the Fauntleroy 

School.   

 

Next years Food Fest will be Tuesday, March 20
th

 2012.  Other agency topics included 

the FCA gift basket for the May 17
th

 fundraiser for the Fall Festival. 

 

David Haggerty discussed the program for business partnerships and sponsorships.  The 

newsletter assignments were discussed and filled. 

 

Committee reports were given regarding the Southwest District Council, the treasurer’s 

report, and the Washington State Ferries. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:00. 

 

Submitted by  

 

Vicki Schmitz-Block 

Acting Secretary 


